

OUR MONTHLY NOVEMBER MEETING WILL BE HELD MONDAY, NOVEMBER 21ST AT LEONARD'S LEAN RIBS ON FOX PLAZA DRIVE AT 7:00 P.M. THIS WILL BE OUR LAST MEETING OF THE YEAR SINCE THE DECEMBER MEETING WILL TAKE PLACE AT THE ANNUAL CHRISTMAS PARTY (MORE ABOUT THAT LATER). THIS IS AN IMPORTANT MEETING FOR TWO REASONS. FIRST, IT IS THE LAST MEETING FOR THE CURRENT SLATE OF OFFICERS. LETS ALL SHOW UP AND SHOW OUR SUPPORT. THEY HAVE DONE A GREAT JOB AND WE APPRECIATE ALL THE TIME AND EFFORT THEY HAVE DEVOTED TO MAKING 1988 A GREAT YEAR FOR THE BRITISH SPORTS CAR CLUB. SECONDLY, WE WILL ELECT OUR NEW OFFICERS FOR 1989. THE NOMINATING COMMITTEE HAS COME UP WITH A SLATE OF OFFICERS THAT ARE WILLING TO RUN SHOULD THEY BE ELECTED. BUT REMEMBER, NOMINATIONS WILL BE ACCEPTED FROM THE FLOOR AT THE MONDAY NIGHT MEETING. IF YOU WISH TO NOMINATE SOMEONE, PLEASE CONTACT THAT PERSON IN ADVANCE TO ASSURE THEIR WILLINGNESS TO SERVE. VOTING WILL BE BY BALLOT AT THE MEETING AND THE RESULTS WILL BE ANNOUNCED THAT NIGHT.

THE FOLLOWING HAVE BEEN NOMINATED FOR THE POSITIONS INDICATED:

PRESIDENT
VICE PRESIDENT
TREASURER
RECORDING SECRETARY
CORRESPONDING SECRETARY
HISTORIAN
MARQUE LEADERS:
MG
AUSTIN HEALEY
JAGUAR
TRIUMPH
EMPIRE

GEORGE CALLOW HIRAM SHEPARD JACK REYNOLDS JANE REYNOLDS JANIS ANDERSON GEORGE CALLOW

AND NICA RABEK

AND CAROLYN SHEPARD

BILL BRANSON
JIM HOFER
JON BRODY
DAVID WILCOX
CHARLES ROBERTS

HEALEY PIC-NICK

I HOPE ALL OF YOU WERE AT THE ANNUAL HEALEY PICNIC AT BOB BROWN'S LAST MONTH. AS ALWAYS, IT WAS A GREAT EVENT AND BOB WAS A GREAT HOST. WE ALWAYS ENJOY SEEING BOB'S MOTHER, AND WANT TO ESPECIALLY THANK HER FOR COMING. THERE WAS A GREAT CROWD IN SPITE OF THE IFFEY (NEW WORD) WEATHER. EVERYONE HAD PLENTY TO EAT AND A GREAT TIME SHOWING OFF THEIR CARS. IT'S ALWAYS LIKE MINI CAR SHOW AT BOB'S WITH HIS GREAT YARD. WE WANT TO THANK JUNE AND EWING HALEY FOR COORDINATING THIS EVENT. THANKS AGAIN BOB, FOR YOUR HOSPITALITY.

UPCOMING EVENT - CHRISTMAS PARTY

BY NOW YOU HAVE PROBABLY RECEIVED YOUR RED AND GREEN INVITATION TO THE ANNUAL CHRISTMAS PARTY. IT IS TO BE HELD FRIDAY, DECEMBER 2ND AND WILL BEGIN AT 7:3 P.M. IT IS VERY IMPORTANT THAT YOU DO RSVP AS SOON AS POSSIBLE SO THAT WE WILL KNOW HOW MANY TO PLAN FOR. CALL KITTIE HADSKEY AT 754-7458. THE RIVER PLACE INN IS THE HOTEL DIRECTLY BEHIND THE CLARIDGE HOUSE DOWNTOWN. THERE IS A PARKING GARAGE UNDER THE BUILDING SO YOU MAY WANT TO TRAVEL TO TH PARTY WITH ANOTHER COUPLE TO SHARE THE COST (WHICH WILL BE NOMINAL). THE "CAPTAIN'S QUARTERS" IS LOCATED ON THE 9TH FLOOR OF THE HOTEL. YOU'LL HEAR U WHEN YOU GET OFF THE ELEVATOR. THERE WILL BE ENTERTAINMENT AND HEAVY HORS D'OEUVRES AND WE WILL HAVE A BAR SET UP. YOU WILL RECEIVE SOME FREE DRINK TICKETS, AND THE BAR WILL REVERT TO CASH AFTERWARDS. WEAR YOUR DANCING SHOES AND YOUR PARTY DUDS. THE \$20.00 CHARGE WILL COVER ALL OF THE ABOVE. IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS, PLEASE CALL KITTIE AT 754-7458. WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEIN YOU ON DECEMBER 2ND.

WANTS & GOTS

CLIFF HUGHES OF MANDEVILLE, LA (504) 845-8709
HAS A 1296 CC ENGINE AND TRANSMISSION FROM A 1972 SPITFIRE FOR SALE.
RUN IN 4 YEARS. MAKE AN OFFER. HAS NOT



P.O. BOX 641095 KENNER, LA 70064

10-19-88 Dear Tony First of all I want to thank you and your club for a wonderful time. Each and everyone of our members who attended thoroughly Enjoyed themselves at the British Car Fest.

I am shus the same members and probably more will attend next year the weather held out for the show, but the typ home was rown all the wonder. home was rainy all the way. Hack you for the newsletter. I have added your address to our mailing list and you should receive the October's Inclosed is a list of our members. You may find some use I it. Could I have a list of your members and a st of the officers? During the year we should heep in uch. Thanks again and I will probably see you rest at year at Jackson or memphis or both.

Hanks

THOUGHT YOU MIGHT ENJOY THESE KIND WORDS. THERE WILL BE MORE TO COME NEXT MONTH.

WE APPRECIATE OUR FRIENDS TAKING THE TIME TO WRITE TO US.

Keep then rollin' Jimmy Bruno

> ROBERT L. ANDERSON, D.M.D. PROFESSIONAL CORPORATION

AN INTERESTING TIDBIT:

TUNE IN ON STATION 600, WREG AT 9:05 a.m. EACH SATRUDAY MORNING FOR A RADIO SHOW CALLED COAST TO COAST

CAR SHOW.

PHONE 355-8224

October 21, 1988

Tom Anderson 1398 Agnes Place Memphis, Tennessee 38104

Karen, the kids, and I thoroughly enjoyed the British Car Fest the other weekend at Mud Island.

We appreciate, especially, the hospitality extended to us.

I took a great number of pictures and I am going to show them at our next meeting.

Your club is much larger and guite a bit more active than ours. I hope that some communication between both of our clubs will benefit us from this end.

I will forward any information on your club's activities to

our group.

Maybe next year I will have one or more of the Jags running, so that we can bring them with us.

The best of luck to you and your group.

I hope to hear from you soon.

Yours truly,

Bob Anderson

RLA/jrh

Association of Oral & Maxilinfactal Surrent

Board of Oral & Maxilinfacial Surgery

Suite 1. Protessional Plaza Bids ATHENS, ALABAMA 35611 PHONE (205) 233-4391

OFFICIAL 5TH ANNUAL BRITISH CAR FEST & SWAP MEET SUMMARY

WHAT A PERFECT DAY! THE WEATHER, THE CARS, THE PEOPLE, THE ISLAND. EVERYTHING WENT BETTER THAN WE HAD PLANNED. BUT WE'RE NOT RESTING ON OUR LAURELS. PLANS TO MAKE OUR 6TH EVEN BIGGER AND BETTER ARE ALREADY IN THE MAKING. NEXT YEAR YOU MAY NOTICE A FEW NEW ITEMS ADDED TO THE SCHEDULE. BUT WE WON'T GO INTO THAT NOW. FOR THE TIME BEING, JUST SIT BACK AND ENJOY THE

WE OWE MANY THANKS TO THE PEOPLE LISTED BELOW. WITHOUT THEIR HARD WORK AND DETERMINATION WE WOULD NOT HAVE A FEST, MUCH LESS BE IN THE 6TH YEAR OF A VERY SUCCESSFUL EVENT. OUR REPUTATION IS GROWING EACH YEAR, AND WE HAVE AN EVENT WE CAN BE PROUD OF. EACH ONE OF THE COMMITTEE WORKERS LISTED BELOW DID THEIR PART TO MAKE THE FEST A GREAT DAY FOR BOTH OUR WORKER MEMBERS AND OUR GUESTS. THANK YOU ONE AND ALL.

CHARLES COLEMAN
LYNN LEFEVRE
JOHN POYNER
KERRY ALEXANDER
BRIAN SMITH

JUDGING COMMITTEE - HIRAM SHEPARD, CHAIRMAN
BARRY COKER
JIMMY JONES
JACK T.
JACK REYNOLDS
MEL GIL
DAVID I
LEO GOL

CRAIG HOUSE JACK TAYLOR MEL GIBBS DAVID WILCOX LEO GOFF

JOHN SHEPARD

PATRICK REYNOLDS

MARY GIBBS LINDA COKER

TALLIERS PRISCILLA LEFEVRE

RUNNERS

CAROLYN SHEPARD JANIS ANDERSON

HOSPITALITY SUITE COMMITTEE - JUNE HALEY, CHAIRMAN

JANE REYNOLDS
LINDA BALOGH
NINA MCQUIRTER
CAROLYN SHEPARD
SHIRLEY HARGIS
CHAIRMAN
LINDA COKER
JANIS ANDERSON
BRENDA HARGET

GAIL TAYLOR
HATTI PETECH
NINA MCQUIRTER

NANCY FILLT?

FOOD DONERS - JUNE HALEY, CHAIRMAN
VICKIE THOMAS
MARTHA WILCOX
NICA RABEK
MARY BALES
MARY BALES NINA MCQUIRTER
NANCY FULTZ
PRISCILLA LEFEVRE
CAROLYN SHEPARD
LINDA COKER
BEE BILLMIER
GEORGEANN HOFER
KITTIE HADSKEY
CAROL POYNER
BOB BROWN
BRENDA HARGET
JUNE HALEY
JUANITA DUNCAN

MARY BALES
CAROLYN SHEPARD
SHIRLEY HARGIS
SHIRLEY HARGIS
JANIS ANDERSON
DORIS ROBERTS
MARY ANN COLEMAN
JUNE HALEY
SUSAN STRONG
BEVERLY SMITH

JUNE HALEY
MARY GIBBS

REGISTRATION COMMITTEE - JANIS ANDERSON, CHAIRMAN
KITTIE H
MEL GIBBS

NEIL MCL

KITTIE HADSKEY NEIL MCLEAN

DOOR PRIZE COMMITTEE - JANE REYNOLDS, CHAIRMAN
CAROLYN SHEPARD SHIRLEY HARGIS LINDA COKER
CAROL POYNER SHANNON COKER JOHN THOMAS

BILL RABEK
JOHN THOMAS

MEMORABILIA SALES - DORIS ROBERTS, CHAIRMAN
NICA RABEK
VICKIE THOMAS
BEVERLY SMITH

MEMORABILIA SALES - DORIS ROBERTS, CHAIRMAN
HATTI PETECH
VICKIE THOMAS
SHIRLEY HARGIS

SHEILA HALEY
BETTE CALLOW

RAFFLE TICKET SALES - JON BRODY, CHAIRMAN
SUZANNE MCQUIRTER
MARY GIBBS
GRANT BALES GRANT BALES

THOM ANDERSON RANDY BALOGH

GROUNDS COMMITTEE - BOBBY HADSKEY, CHAIRMAN

JIM HARGIS

BILL BRANSON

KERRY ALEXANDER

THE FOLLOWING MID-SOUTH FAIR WORKERS DESERVE A SPECIAL THANK YOU. SOME WORKER SEVERAL SHIFTS EACH SO WE WOULD ALWAYS HAVE OUR BOOTH COVERED. AND IT WAS NO SMALL FEAT TO HAVE THE BOOTH MANNED FOR 10 HOURS A DAY FOR 10 STRAIGHT DAYS. BUT IT WAS WORTH IT. WE EXCEEDED OUR EXPECTATIONS AND MADE AROUND \$13,000.00 DURING OUR FAIR STINT. AND THAT'S \$1.00 A TICKET IN MOST CASES. THERE WAS A LOT OF HAWKING GOING ON, WE HAVE SOME EXPERTS IN OUR GROUP. YOU HAD TO REEL IN THESE PEOPLE, AS YOU KNOW IF YOU WORKED. IT WAS NOT EASY, BUT IT WAS FUN. A HUGE THANK YOU FOR A JOB VERY WELL DONE TO THESE PEOPLE:

MID-SOUTH FAIR RAFFLE BOOTH WORKERS

(* INDICATES VARIETY CLUB MEMBERS)

(**INDICATES FRIENDS OF CLUB MEMBERS)

JIM HOFER GEORGEANN HOFER BARRY COKER LINDA COKER SHANNON COKER THOM ANDERSON
JANE REYNOLDS
JACK REYNOLDS PHIL SCHMIDT JEANNIE SCHMIDT LYNN LEFEVRE LEO GOFF HIRAM SHEPARD KERRY MITCHELL* KATHERINE KEIFER*
BEE CHANDLER*

GEORGE CALLOW

NINA MCQUIRTER

LAMAR MCQUIRTER

JOHN THOMAS

LAMAR MCQUIRTER

VICKIE THOMAS

JIM HARGIS

SHIRLEY HARGIS

LORI JACKSON

SHIRLEY HARGIS

LORI JACKSON

SHIRLEY HARGIS

LORI JACKSON

SHIRLEY HARGIS

LORI JACKSON

SUSAN STRONG
JUNE HALEY JERRY DUNCAN JAUNITA DUNCAN JAUNITA DUNCAN
BILL HAM
CALLIE HAM
CALLIE HAM
DORIS ROBERTS
GREG ROBERTS
CHARLES COLEMAN
MARY ANN COLEMAN
JANIS ANDERSON
RALPH DANSBY
KITTIE HADSKEY
PRISCILLA LEFEVRE
JILL GOFF
CAROLYN SHEPARD
JEANELL RANEY**

EWING HALEY
CHARLES
CHARLES
ROBERTS
MEL GIBBS
MARY GIBBS
BILL REEVES
BOBBY HADSKEY
DAVID WILCOX
MARTHA WILCOX
WYNN BELLERJEA
LINDA EDWARDS*
GWEN MCQUEN* BILL HAM CALLIE HAM
RAY WOODS CHARLES COLEMAN MARY ANN COLEMAN PRISCILLA LEFEVRE JILL GOFF CAROLYN SHEPARD JEANELL RANEY** MARY K. BAKER*

BOB HALFACRE*

GWEN MCQUEN*

GEORGE SAMMONS*

CLETUS CIU P* CLETUS CULP*
BILL FERGUSON*
BILL BOVERI*

JUNE HALEY EWING HALEY CHARLES ROBERTS WYNN BELLERJEAU LINDA EDWARDS** PHIL KAMORA*

JACK CHAMBERLAIN*

JOHN JONES*

NEW MEMBERS

THE FOLLOWING NEW MEMBERS JOINED OUR CLUB DURING THE FEST. WE WOULD LIKE TO WELCOME THEM AND HOPE THEY REALLY ENJOY THEIR ASSOCIATION WITH THE CLUB. PLEASE ADD THEIR NAMES TO YOUR CLUB ROSTER, AND GIVE THEM A PERSONAL GREETING AT OUR NEXT MEETING OR EVENT.

BRADLEY PATTERSON 5450 WALNUT GROVE MEMPHIS, TN 38119 (901) 685-6346 '77 TRIUMPH SPITFIRE

OLEN & JOYCE DAVIS P.O. BOX 751322 MEMPHIS, TN 38175 (901) 342-1861 '67 MGA 1600 II '59 JAGUAR XK150

STEVE & BARBARA BONDS 240 E. B STREET
N. LITTLE ROCK, AR 72116
(501) 758-7001
'69 TRIUMPH TR6 COVINGTON, TN 38019 (901) 476-5808 '64 JAGUAR XKE '58 AMC METROPOLITAN

GARY & BECKY WHITING 2201 WOODSIDE DR. GERMANTOWN, TN 38138 (901) 755-6181 '69 JAGUAR XKE 2+2

JOHN & LISA VERBRYCKE
2488 EAGLE RIDGE LN., W.
CORDOVA, TN 38018
(901) 386-4301
'73 JAGUAR XKE RDSTR.

ROBERT & NANCY HIGGINS
3394 HICKORY STATION CT.
MEMPHIS, TN 38115
(901) 368-3048
'76 MGB RODSTR.

ROBERT & KAREN ANDERSON 1606 BROOKMEADE RD.
DECATUR, AL 35601
(205) 355-1556
'65,'70,'74 JAGUAR XKE
'77 XJ6C

JIM & MARY WHITE PETER & LEIGH ANN POOL 2339 BROOKHOLLOW COVE MEMPHIS, TN 38119 (901) 683-2909 '76 TRIUMPH TR6

> JAMES_BROWN RT.2 BOX 119
> REEDS SPRING, MO 65737
> (314) 334-3079
> '68 JAGUAR XKE

> > JIM & BARBARA BEESON 2014 KIRBY RD. MEMPHIS. TN 38119 (901)757-2351 '79 MGB

CAROLYN & WALT FURNISS 3946 CHAMBLEE-TUCKER DORAVILLE, GA 30340 (404) 938-9072 '59 DAMLIER SP250

NEW MEMBERS: YOUR WYRES & TYRES, WHICH COMES MONTHLY, SHOULD KEEP YOU ADVISED AS TO ALL THE GOINGS ON, BUT SHOULD YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS, PLEASE CALL ONE OF OUR OFFICERS OR ANYONE ON THE CLUB ROSTER. WE'RE GLAD YOU'RE A PART OF OUR CLUB.

AS ALWAYS, THERE ARE A GREAT MANY PEOPLE WHO GO THE EXTRA MILE IN OUR CLUB. THIS YEAR'S FEST WAS SO ORGANIZED AND SO PROFESSIONAL THANKS TO ALL THESE PEOPLE. EACH OF THE COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN DID A GREAT JOB AS WELL AS EACH AND EVERY COMMITTEE MEMBER. THERE WAS SOME BEHIND THE SCENES WORK THAT YIELDED HIGH RESULTS AS FAR AS THE BEAUTIFICATION OF OUR SURROUNDINGS. A BIG THANK YOU TO:

JUNE HALEY

FOR THE BEAUTIFUL ARRANGEMENTS THAT ADORNED THE TABLES AT OUR HOSPITALITY SUITE FRIDAY AND SATURDAY NIGHTS. THIS IS THE SECOND YEAR IN A ROW THAT JUNE HAS DONE THIS FOR US AND WE APPRECIATE HER GREAT TALENT AND ABILITY. WE ALSO APPRECIATE THE TIME IT TAKES TO MAKE THESE ARRANGEMENTS AND TO SHOP FOR THE MATERIALS. JUNE ALWAYS CARRIES THE BRITISH THEME THROUGHOUT HER ARRANGEMENTS AND WE REALLY APPRECIATE HER AND EVERYTHING SHE DOES FOR THE CLUB.

RANDY BALOGH

FOR ALL THE GORGEOUS MUMS THAT GRACED THE TENTS AND GROUNDS OF MUD ISLAND THE DAY OF THE FEST. THE COLORFUL PLANTS REALLY SHOWED UP WELL AND MADE OUR FEST LOOK REALLY GOOD. WHEN YOU SEE THE VIDEO OF LAMAR MCQUIRTER AND THOM ANDERSON'S TRIP TO PEBBLE BEACH, CALIFORNIA FOR THEIR YEARLY EXTRAVAGANZA ATTENDED BY THOUSANDS, YOU'LL SEE THAT THEY COPIED US. THANK YOU RANDY, FOR GIVING US A FEST SITE WE COULD BE PROUD OF.

GEORGE CALLOW

AH, THE PICTURE BOARDS. I DON'T KNOW WHO ENJOYS LOOKING AT THEM MORE EACH YEAR, OUR VISITORS, OR US. IT IS SO MUCH FUN TO LOOK BACK AND REMEMBER THE THINGS WE HAVE DONE AND THE WAY WE WERE. IT'S FUN TO SEE PEOPLE WHO HAVE MOVED AWAY THAT WERE SPECIAL TO US, AND CARS WE HAVE HAD THAT WERE A PAIN TO US AND SOME OF THE ROAD TRIPS WE HAVE HAD. WE ARE INDEED A BUSY CLUB, AND WE THANK GEORGE CALLOW FOR RECORDING IT. THIS IS A UNIQUE PROCESS STARTED BY GEORGE, AND WE HOPE IT GOES ON AND ON.

LAMAR MCQUIRTER

WHAT CAN WE SAY? LAMAR HAS A SPECIAL TALENT FOR ENTERTAINING PEOPLE. HE DOES IT SO WELL YEAR AFTER YEAR AT OUR AWARDS BANQUET. NOT JUST ANYONE COULD DO THIS. IT ADDS SO MUCH TO THE SHOW AND THE AWARDS BANQUET. WE SALUTE LAMAR FOR HIS NATURAL TALENT AND THANK HIM FOR SHARING IT WITH US ON THIS IMPORTANT OCCASION.

LEO GOFF

AGAIN, THANKS TO LEO GOFF, TRIUMPH MOTOR CYCLE WORLD MARQUE LEADER, FOR PROVIDING A DISPLAY OF BRITISH BIKES THAT MADE OUR MOUTHS WATER. IT REALLY ADDS A LOT TO THE SHOW, AND WE APPRECIATE THE TROUBLE THE BIKE OWNER'S GO TO TO MAKE IT TO THE FEST.

SPONSORS

WHERE WOULD WE BE WITHOUT THEM? WE APPRECIATE ALL THE MONEY, SERVICES AND DOOR PRIZES THEY DONATE TO MAKE OUR SHOW POSSIBLE. AND LETS TAKE A MINUTE AND A LINE TO THANK ALL THE PEOPLE WHO WORK TO GET THESE SPONSORS. THEY MAKE THE CONTACT, ASK FOR THE DONATION, PICK IT UP AND DELIVER IT AND OTHERWISE DEAL WITH IT. WE THANK YOU FOR ALL YOUR WORK AND HOPE YOU DIDN'T USE UP TOO MANY OF YOUR MARKERS.

PLEASE FREQUENT THE BUSINESSES THAT SUPPORT OUR FEST. WITHOUT THEIR SUPPORT, WE WOULD NOT HAVE THE KIND OF FEST WE HAVE.

MUD ISLAND

THANK GOODNESS THE ISLAND'S CONCERT SEASON WAS OVER BEFORE OUR EVENT. MUD ISLAND COOPERATED BEAUTIFULLY, AND WE HAD NO PROBLEMS WHATSOEVER. THEY HAD A CLEANUP CREW THAT CAME IN RIGHT AFTER US, AND AS ALWAYS, ALLOWED US TO COME ON SUNDAY AND TAKE OUR TENTS DOWN. THEY LOANED US THEIR MICROPHONE AND LOUDSPEAKER SYSTEM, WHICH WAS A LIFE SAVER FOR THE GROUNDS CREW. WE THANK THE MUD ISLAND STAFF AND LOOK FORWARD TO WORKING WITH THEM NEXT YEAR.

MEMPHIS SHERATON

ANOTHER ORGANIZATION THAT WENT OUT OF THEIR WAY TO HELP MAKE OUR EVENT A GREAT ONE. TERRY KIDD OF THE HOTEL COORDINATED US FOR THE 3RD YEAR IN A ROW AND WAS MARVELOUS. SHE WAS THERE WHEN WE ARRIVED LENDING A HELPING HAND AMID ALL THE CRISIS THAT GO HAND IN HAND WITH A DAY IN THE HOTEL BUSINESS. THANKS TO TERRY AND THE SHERATON. WE HOPE TO SEE YOU NEXT YEAR TOO.